
Accessible Customer Service
Regulation as of January 2012

As of January 1, 2012, all organizations with one

employee or more in the private and non-profit sector must

be in compliance with the Accessibility Standards for 
Customer Service Regulation under the Accessibility for 

Ontarians  with Disabilities Act (2005). 

The regulation requires all organizations to give persons

with disabilities an equal opportunity to access their

services and products. This regulation is not about ramps

and elevators. It’s about making services and products

accessible in a manner that respects the dignity and

independence of all clients, including those with disabilities.

To comply with the regulation, RDs in private practice need

to have a plan in place for clients with disabilities,

including: 

l How to communicate with persons with a disability;

l Allowing assistive devices in your workplace, e.g.,
wheelchairs, walkers, oxygen tanks);

l Allowing service animals in your workplace; 

l Welcoming support persons; 

l Inviting customers to provide feedback; and 

l Having a procedure for communicating disruptions in
service.

For more information about what you need to do to comply

with the Accessible Customer Service Regulation see

www.accessON.ca

You may also view the College’s Accessibility Policy at

www.collegeofdietitians.org at the bottom of the web page.

PRO f ess iO na l  PR aC T iC e

Special Diet Allowance Update

As of January 30, 2012, the government has added the

three following conditions to the unintended weight loss

category on the Special Diets Schedule:

l Parkinson Disease

l Huntington Disease

l Muscular Dystrophy

For more information see 

Ontario Disability Support Program Directive 6.4 at

http://www.mcss.gov.on.ca/documents/en/mcss/social

/directives/odsp/income_Support/6_4.pdf

Ontario Works Directive 6.6 at:

http://www.mcss.gov.on.ca/documents/en/mcss/social

/directives/ow/0606.pdf

As regulated professionals, RDs have a duty to update

their profile within 30 days of any change in the

information required for the College's Register. Failing to

do so is considered professional misconduct

(Professional Misconduct Regulation, s. 35.2). 

Not�receiving�correspondence�from�the�College�is�not�an

acceptable�excuse�for�missing�a�deadline�or�for�not

complying�with�a�College�requirement.�

All important notices are sent to members in several

formats well ahead of deadlines and critical information

is communicated in résumé and on our website. It is

important to pay attention to College communications

and visit the website regularly to be informed of changes

in laws and College requirements affecting your practice. 

Update Your College Profile
Information 
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